STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL 

MONDAY 21 NOVEMBER 2016
THE ALICE MARSHALL HALL, MIDDLE BARTON

	Councillors Present:
	Andy Hinton, Janice Dyer, Trish Giles, Andrew Henderson, Peter Meadowcroft, Kate Carter-Windle, County Cllr Hudspeth


	Public:
	1

	
Clerk:
	Abigail Beale




PUBLIC QUESTION TIME 
No questions.
1145
To receive apologies for absence

None received.
1146
Declarations of Interest
To receive declarations of interest in accordance with the council’s Code of Conduct (and section 106 of the Local Government Finance Act 1992).

Cllr Henderson declared an interest in point 8(b) 6 Holliers Crescent – Request for parking on PC owned land.  He submitted a quote for carrying out paving work in connection with this point. 
1147
Minutes of the last meeting 

The minutes from the meeting held on 17 October 2016 were approved and signed as an 
accurate record by Cllr Hinton.

Matters arising

None.
1148
Reports from County and District Councillors (Appendix A & B)

No report had been received from Cllr Courts.  

Cllr Hudspeth informed the meeting that the autumn statement was being discussed the following Wednesday, which would give an idea of funding for the next year.  He also said he was happy to cover any district council issues/queries in Cllr Court’s absence.  

Cllr Dyer asked Cllr Hudspeth about the plans for the new recycling bins next year.  Cllr Hudspeth was unsure about details but would find out.  The new charge coming into place next year for garden waste was also discussed.  Cllr Hudspeth was asked if the charge would be per bin and if there would be a senior’s discount.  Cllr Hudspeth was unsure but said he would find out and report back.     
1149
Correspondence not covered elsewhere in the Agenda


- Invitation to Town & Parish Meeting with WODC (8th December, 7pm)



  No Councillor was able to attend this meeting.  The clerk to send an apology e-mail.


- Correspondence received from Miss Foster re. mirror at Crossroads, weight restriction in 
South St


The mirror at the crossroads was discussed but given there was little evidence of incidents at 
this junction it was considered that no further action would be taken.  The proposed weight 
restriction was also discussed, however, as Cllr Hudspeth pointed out a restriction would 
only restrict through traffic, it would not stop vehicles needing access to properties. 

RESOLVED


THAT, the clerk would write back to Miss Foster explaining that no further action would be 
taken, however, should she be dissatisfied with the response the PC would be happy for 
her to attend a forthcoming meeting to discuss further.


- Land adjacent to 71 North Street – request to purchase part of the land

The matter was discussed but as per previous requests, the PC agreed not to sell any parcels 
of PC owned land into private ownership but for the land to remain open public areas. 

RESOLVED


THAT, this piece of land would not be sold.  The clerk to write to the property owner to 
inform them of this decision. 
1150
Matters arising and not covered elsewhere in the agenda


- Speed data – North Street & Hopcroft Holt


North Street data – the data was discussed and initial response was that the data was not as 
bad as first anticipated.  However, there were certain times (early mornings/late nights) 
when speeds increased more significantly.  It was agreed that the data would be sent to 
PCSO Jones and his advice would be sought as to the best way forward and also whether the 
peak speeding times could be targeted for mobile speed checks.



Hopcroft Holt data – the data was reviewed.  Steeple Aston Parish Council confirmed that 
they would keep the Council updated on progress with regards to the proposed reduction in 
speed limits in the area.  Also, the garage had confirmed that they would try to implement 
planters to stop cars parking on the edge of the forecourt where vision was being obscured. 


- Village Christmas tree event – Cllr Carter-Windle provided an update on the event, 
including that the tree was in position and currently being decorated.  Cllr Giles had 
purchased the tree lights at a cost of £180.45 and refreshments/cups/refuse sacks at a cost 
of £18.00, totalling £220.47.

RESOLVED


THAT, the Council would reimburse Cllr Giles for costs incurred.  This was proposed by Cllr 
Henderson and seconded by Cllr Dyer.


- BT public payphone removals consultation



Following a note in the bulletin about the consultation and the proposed removal of the BT 
public payphone at the top of Worton Road, the clerk confirmed that no 
comments/feedback had been received from residents.  


RESOLVED


THAT, no objections to the removal of the phone box would be made.


- Winter preparation


The clerk confirmed that the salt pro-forma had been sent back to OCC ordering the free 1 
ton of salt and Eric Probbitts had been sent a letter confirming his salt spreading services 
around the village in the event of snow. 
1151 
Circulation Folder 


Details of a new ‘105’ power cut helpline – a national helpline where power cuts can be 
reported quickly.  Cllr Hinton to put a note about the number into the bulletin and Dorn 
Free Press.  The clerk to put details onto the notice board and website. 
1152
Reports


(a)
School Governors report - Cllr Henderson
Cllr Henderson confirmed that there was a meeting forthcoming.  The only available minutes for distribution were from the July meeting due to confidentiality.  Recent discussions being had included the school becoming an academy.


(b)
Highways, pavements and verges





6 Holliers Crescent - Request for parking on PC owned land



This matter was discussed further during the recent walkabout and it was agreed 

that the PC would not allow the property owners to block pave 2.4 metres of the PC 

owned land adjacent to their property.

 




RESOLVED



THAT, the clerk would write to the property owners and inform them of the 


decision. 



Traffic mirror, Church Lane





Following the recent walkabout it was decided that the mirror purchased would 


need to have a viewing distance of at least 11 metres.  The clerk listed an option of a 

600mm diameter mirror which would give a viewing distance of approx. 10 metres 

or an 800mm diameter mirror which would give a viewing distance of 20 metres.  


RESOLVED


THAT, the 800 diameter mirror would be purchased, along with a post, for a cost of 

£373.00 excluding VAT. 


Mowing plan – the clerk to map out the proposed mowing plan in time for Cllr 


Henderson to check it over during the Christmas period.



Piece of land outside 1 Pound Rise – following the repair of the leaking spring the PC 

need to consider what to do with this piece of land.  It was agreed that it would be 

put onto the mowing plan for the time being but in the meantime, Cllr Hinton to put 

a note in the bulletin asking for people’s ideas of what could be done with the plot.



The footpath that runs behind South Street with access from Church Lane on the 

sharp bend was discussed.  Horse riders seem to use this footpath quite regularly 

when they shouldn’t.  Cllr Hinton to put a note in the bulletin to remind riders to use 

the proper bridleway from Church Lane which is located further up passed the 


school.


(c)
Sports and Social Club (S&SC)/Playing Fields



The Bowls Club had recently held a fundraising ‘Race Night’.  The Playing Field 
Committee AGM is to be held in January.  Cllr Hinton has requested a breakdown of 
costs associated to the new toilets for the PC to review.  Cllr Henderson noted the 
new pathway at the entrance to the playing field from Holliers Crescent and raised 
the fact that there was no longer any pipe work.  Cllr Hinton said he would 
investigate the matter.
1153
Planning applications – Cllr. Henderson


- 10 Mill Lane, Middle Barton – listed building raising a beam above the fireplace and the 
reinstatement of downstairs toilet.  



There were no objections to the above application.
1154
Finances 


(a) 
Accounts for payment


      
i) 
To consider and approve accounts for payment (Appendix C to agenda 



November 2016)  


 ii) 
Accounts not on Appendix C submitted by 8pm on 21 Nov 2016 




Village flower box planning, Eric Probbitts = £250.00



RESOLVED



THAT, all payments listed were agreed

The clerk confirmed that the second part of the precept of £7999.50 had been received in 
the bank.
1155
To receive items for next agenda

Christmas tree review
1156
AOB

Crime report – Cllr Hinton reported a recent meeting he’d had with PCSO Chris Jones in 
connection with some anti-social behaviour that had taken place recently in South Street.  
PCSO Jones is currently investigating the matter and confirmed that patrol cars are visiting 
the village regularly and he visits the village daily.  Cllr Hinton to put a note in the 
forthcoming bulletin to inform residents that the PC is liaising with TVP regarding this 
matter. 
1157
Date and location of next meeting 

To confirm the date of the next meeting, this is scheduled for Monday 19 December 2016 at the Alice Marshall Hall, Middle Barton at 8pm. 
4



  Signed .............................................


